

State of Utah

Department of Commerce Division of Public Utilities

FRANCINE GIANI

CHRIS PARKER

Executive Director

Director, Division of Public Utilities

GARY HERBERT
Governor

SPENCER J. COX
Lieutenant Governor

Action Request Response

To: Utah Public Service Commission

From: Utah Division of Public Utilities

Chris Parker, Director Artie Powell, Manager

Lane Mecham, Utility Analyst

Date: January 4, 2019

Re: No Action Required, Docket No. 15-057-11

Recommendation (No Action)

The Utah Public Service Commission issued a supplemental action request on December 27, 2018, asking for final recommendations regarding interim rates set in Docket No. 15-057-11. Because the interim rates set in that docket were in effect for part of 2015 and 2016, the Division will give final recommendations on those rates at the conclusion of its audit of the 191 account for the 2016 year. The portion of the 2015 audit memo referenced in the supplemental action request merely notes that interim rates from those dockets were in effect at some point during the 2015 year. In the case of interim rates set in Docket No. 15-057-11, those rates carried over into 2016 and final recommendations will be given in that audit memo. Therefore, the Division recommends that no action be taken regarding Docket 15-057-11 at this time.

Cc: Kelly Mendenhall, Dominion Energy Utah
Michele Beck, Office of Consumer Services

¹ Utah Public Service Commission, Supplemental Action Request, Docket No. 15-057-11, issued December 27, 2018. "During the audit, the [DPU] reviewed pass-through filings and the applicable interim rates. The applicable interim rates applied during 2015 were filed in pass-through Docket Nos. 14-057-22, 15-057-04, and 15-057-11."

